COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 20TH OCTOBER 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Tuesday 20th October 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Pearl Banyard (In the Chair)
Councillor Tim Davies
Councillor Elaine Hadley

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Richmond Park Activity Officer

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke




Councillor John Ridley
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 15th September 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
No Chairman’s announcements.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk handed out the following report from the Environmental Officer.
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The Environmental Officer issued a report itemising areas for improvement.
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The Clerk also advised the Committee that a letter had been received from the Gainsborough Methodist Church regards the Annual Christmas Tree Festival inviting organisations to provide a Christmas tree and decorate it to represent your organisation.

Cllr. J. Plastow declared a personal and prejudicial interest as a member of the Salvation Army.

Cllr. R. Plastow declared a personal interest as a member of the Salvation Army.

Cllr. R. Plastow advised the Committee that he could aquire an artificial tree from the Salvation Army.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. EJ. Hadley to take part in the Christmas Tree Festival.

7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
The Clerk handed out the following report from the Environmental Officer.

CEMETERY UPDATE

Work is virtually completed on the new walkway from PINGLE HILL, to ENDERBY CRESCENT.

I would like to thank the contractors who have been extremely professional in there approach to working in a potentially sensitive area.

By working together the project has been completed in very good time with only minor hiccups. By working in partnership with the contractors I managed to negotiate several projects beneficial to us.

1. A new ROADWAY creating easy access to Cemetery land, and a route for emergency services.

2. A new 4mtr GATE, with adjoining pedestrian gate.

3. Installation of 4 Safety bollards.

4. Clearance of site compound and removal of waste.

Total cost would have been in the region of £10,000.

The new gate will be installed, allowing access to the cemetery from the new footpath. This gate will be open during normal opening times; however I will point out that if we have a reoccurrence of Dog fouling, and people exercising Dogs then this gate will be permanently locked as a security measure.

The Clerk advised that Aisby Walk skate park had been arson attacked and would cost £670 to repair and make safe.

RECOMMENATION from the Committee was to get the repairs carried out asap.
8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.
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9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

No business to dispose of.
10. NOTICE OF MOTION

None received.
11. SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS
Events Sub-Committee

NOTED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that the notes of the Events Sub-Committee meeting held on Monday 14th September 2009 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
The meeting concluded at 7:16pm

Chairman
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